

Meeting Title:	Health Care Advisory Committee
Date:	Tuesday, November 21, 2023
Start/End Time:	4-5:30 p.m.
Location:	Microsoft Teams
	Jake Baggott, Lindsay Barber, Isabelle Bubnick, AJ Butler, Kuan Chou, Ace Filter, Shia Fisher, Andy Garbacz, Amanda Jovaag, Tyler Katzenberger, Gary Malchow, Sarah Nolan, Andrew O'Donnell, Beth Olson, Roberta Pawlak, Steve Quintana, Bil Schneider, Merrick Scholz, April Scott, Ajay Sethi, Teri Stewart
Unable to Attend:	Bubnick, Chou, Filter, Garbacz, Malchow, Scott

MINUTES

TOPICS	WHO	TIME
Welcome	Steve Quintana	
Motions made to accept the October minutes as written.		
1. Togetherall Program-this program we will pilot starting in January, a peer-based program for many different kinds of support. MHS will work with the Prevention arm of UHS and also Rec Well to get this off the ground. Each part of the platform is monitored 24/7 by licensed clinicians who work for Togetherall. Anyone writing about self-harm, someone they care about, etc. is monitored by clinicians and can either reach out to the student themselves, or go through Protocall, which is our after-hours service. Then Protocall would reach out to the student and get back to us so that we know about any student who may be having a hard time. A way for us to harness the reality that students are looking to use these internet platforms in a way that's safe. Another part of Togetherall we're adopting is a peer training program. We do have peer wellness coaches through Rec Well but this will outsource the training that is used all over the country. We will have 15 students trained by Togetherall to be these peer coaches and they will work on campus to bring the training program further throughout campus. We have applied for a grant to fund this \$55K program which would pay for about half, also a private donor who will donate a portion, and will use our Suicide Prevention fund for the rest of the cost.	Sarah Nolan	
2. UHS Budget Planning-Lindsay shared the UHS budget	Lindsay Barber	
, ,		
,		
half, also a private donor who will donate a portion, and will use our Suicide Prevention fund for the rest of the cost.	Lindsay Barber	

3. Public Health Overview-now experiencing flu cases on campus. Also very actively engaged in a campaign to promote covid and flu vaccines. UHS is a public health entity and works around communicable disease threats on campus for staff and students. We work very closely with PHDCM in regards to communicable diseases. Seeing a shift in the viruses we're seeing in the student population. Starting this semester there seemed to be a little bit of increase in Covid 19 infections in September. The peak of Covid was the week of September 10th with 38/82 positive. Low levels of Covid at this time, but now seeing a sharp increase in influenza, the first case being last week. There are five large vaccine clinics left for this year with a total of 23. Vaccinated close to 13,000 staff and students for flu and another 6,500 for Covid. Will be pushing messaging out regarding the remaining vaccine clinics.

At our last meeting helmet use on campus was brought up. Andrew wanted to mention that we don't really get good data on this. We do get data on traumatic accidents but not specifically regarding cycling accidents. Andrew did find out that we have a department on campus that actually is in charge of bike safety and got a response from them about efforts that have happened on campus regarding bike safety. There is a lot of focus on this on campus to make it a safe space for cyclists. Shia is especially concerned about scooters and would like to see that focused on for safety. Will maybe do a campaign as we go into the spring semester.

- 4. Review Committee Revision Document-as a shared governance committee there's a document that defines what the committee is and the specific amount of members on the committee. The latest version is outdated and needs updating. The UHS org structure has changed and it specifically calls out the number of directors who are on the committee. The current version says five members from UHS and now we have about six. We may have to reword this so that we don't have to change the wording every time we have a change in the number of directors. The document has to be approved by the committee and then go to Shared Governance for final approval. Will work with Deputy Secretary of the Faculty to get the specific wording and bring back for final approval from this committee.
- 5. Color of Drinking Survey (added to agenda)-this week the Prevention team released, for the third time, the Color of Drinking Survey, which studies the affects of high risk drinking or alcohol cultures for students of color and, this year, we also included international students. The data

A. O'Donnell

ΑII

found in previous iterations have enlightened us to the safety and belonging concerns that the drinking environment creates for those students. Have been working hard around awareness of the survey. The survey has had aboug1000 respondents in 3 days. We leave this one open a long time so students can respond into January.	

ACTION ITEM	RESPONSIBLE	DEADLINE
Work with Julie Scharm to finalize committee document revision	Jake, AJ and Steve	